Five Calista shareholders get scholarships

Five Calista shareholders have been chosen to receive scholarship monies through the David K. Nicolai Memorial Scholarship Fund, which was formed by Calista Corporation in 1982.

The scholarship program awards \$2,000 per year per student to be applied towards their college or trade school education.

Recipients for the 1983-84

academic year are: Fannie Andrew, Tuntutuliak, who is a junior attending the University of Alaska-Fairbanks. She is studying business administration and accounting. Ms. Andrew interned at the Calista shareholder records department in the summer of 1982.

Elaine Samuelson, Bethel, recently completed a 2-year associate's degree in business science/accounting at Hesser

College in New Hampshire. She will be pursuing a bachelor's degree in finance and accounting from Hesser College in the fall.

Ms. Samuelson is working with the Association of Village Council Presidents (AVCP) in Bethel as their payroll clerk.

Ruth Friemering, Anchorage, is a senior attending West Anchorage High School. She will enroll at the University of

Alaska-Fairbanks in the fall, and will be studying business management.

Cynthia Bender, Aniak, is a senior at Aniak High School. She plans to enroll at Anchorage Community College in the fall, and will study computer science.

Joseph Abruska, originally from Bethel, now residing in Anchorage, is working for a local printing company as a handyman and delivery person

He plans to study business administration at Anchorage Community College in the fall.

Scholarship recipients were chosen by a scholarship committee consisting of Calista board of director members, Earl R. Chase of Bethel, Glenn Fredericks of Anchorage; and Calista executive Matthew Nicolai, son of the late David K. Nicolai, for whom the scholarship is named.



Joseph Abruska



Fannie Andrew



Cynthia Bender



Elaine Samuelson



Ruth Friemering